
 

APRIL 2016                      Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Wednesday Morning 7:15 AM 

Lake Terrace Clubhouse Restaurant 

1380 West Wisconsin Avenue 

 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time. 

 

                                                   
 

 

President’s Corner -  Jim Fulmer 

We are into April, and hopefully no more 

snow. 

Thanks Andy, Deb for arranging the 

speakers for the month of March.  

  A  blood Drive is scheduled for April 5
th

 at 

the Life Enrichment Center.1:00 p.m. till 

 5:00 p.m.  if unable to help another way is 

giving your Blood.   April 12
th

 is our first 

Aktion Club  meeting at the Café in the Life 

Enrichment building 6:30 p.m. till 7:30 

p.m.   I would like to see some of our 

members attend this first meeting. 

April 23
rd

 is the FFA Scholarship Banquet at 

6:30 p.m. at the Oconomowoc High 

School.   The same day is Bill Peebles 

celebration of his 80
th

 Birthday at 4:00 p.m. 

at the Good Shepherd Church by Nature 

Hill.  

April 30
th

  is Hwy cleanup along Silver Lake 

Street south from area by Bolson Street.  

The Key Club from Kettle Moraine High 

School, and members from our club will be 

assisting.  Thanks Jerry for heading this 

project up for the past several years. 

In May we will be holding elections.  This 

year we will need to elect a President 

Elect, and two board members.  If 

interested in one of these positions please 

contact me.  Thanks 

May 7
th

 is our first fundraising project 

(Trees)  Ed Somers is chairing this, and this 

will be his second year.  Ed needs lots of 

help. 

A note to all members;   Our March 

breakfast meetings attendance has been 

down, and with the weather getting better I 

hope we have a better attendance.   Our 

members who signed up to get speakers for 

that month have worked hard, and we have 

had several outstanding speakers. 

Watch out on April 1
st
   (Fools  Day)  

Pres. Jim     



 

 
 
 APRIL 11,2016 

SANDYS SLAMMERS  

Sandy Karkossa, Captain   

John Caucutt 

John Koehn 

Steve Schmiedlin 

Tom Massnick 

Gert Wilkinson 

   

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Jack Grothaus         4-7  

            Kathy Kaempf          4-19 

            Bill Peebles              4-21 

            Tom Ginn                  4-27 

             Chet Seffrood        4-30   

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
                 NONE   

 

 

GREETER & INVOCATION  
April 6                 Carolyn Crom 

April 13               Jane Fredrich 

April 20               Tom Ginn 

April 27               Jack Grothaus    

 

 

 
WHAT’S HAPPENING 
April 1          April Fools Day 

April 5          Blood Drive 

April 6          Breakfast Meeting    

April 12         Aktion Club Meeting 

April 13         Breakfast Meeting  

April 20         Breakfast Meeting  

April 23         Bill Peebles Birthday  

April 23         FFA Banquet  

April 27         Breakfast meeting 

April 30th       Road Cleanup 

 

 

Thanks to Gert Wilkinson  

for arranging speakers for the  

month of April                    

      

April 6          Dr. Roger Rindo 

                      Superintendent of Schools 

                      Planning for growth OASD 

 

April 13       Betsy Bleck, Library Director 

                      Update on Library 

 

April 20        Maribeth Bush                                

                  Oconomowoc Area Foundation 

 

April 27        Safia Abdul Aziz 

               Exchange Student from Malaysia 

 

 

            

 



 

 
 

BLOOD DRIVE    -- WILL BE 

ON APRIL 5TH   FROM  1 TO 5.  SEE 

KATHY IF YOU WANT TO SIGN UP 

FOR  A SHIFT OR GIVE BLOOD 
 

 

 

      TREE SALE  

 
SATURDAY MAY 7

TH
. HELP 

WILL BE NEEDED AT OUR 3 

LOCATIONS- PIGGLY WIGGLY, 

BP IN IXONIA AND AT THE 

OCONOMOWOC  FARMERS 

MARKET. ED WILL HAVE A 

SIGN UP SHEET. HELP MAY 

ALSO BE NEEDED LATE 

FRIDAY  AFTERNOON TO 

PREPARE THE PRE-ORDERS. 

PLEASE SAVE YOUR 

NEWSPAPERS. TAKE OUT ALL 

OF THE COLORED AND ODD 

SHEETS . HELP WILL ALSO BE 

NEEDED TO PUT UP FLYERS 

 

 

OASD GLOBAL SERVICE LEARNING 

PROGRAM  

 

The Oconomowoc Area School District has 

announced a new Service Learning Program 

for 7-12
th

 grade students. The district has 

made a commitment to expose students to 

different cultures and customs.  It’s critical 

in a global environment to build a sense of 

understanding, respect and appreciation of 

people and cultures beyond our own.    

   

Our Kiwanis club has been invited by the 

Nature Hill Intermediate School to 

participate in their Service Learning 

Program.  Students 7-8
th

 grades will be 

eligible to go to the Dominican Republic to 

experience the values of service, 

commitment and compassion. In support of 

this learning program we have offered a 

$500 Kiwanis Breakfast Club Scholarship 

for their use as students become committed. 

 

While the travel portion of this program for 

the Nature Hill 7 & 8
th

 graders will be in the 

summer of 2017, Silver Lake intermediate 

school has 8 students going this summer of 

2016. 

 

The Nature Hill students will have a week 

activity this summer to learn about 

community service. They have between15 & 

20 signed up.  Our Kiwanis club has offered 

to work with them on Wednesday morning, 

June 22nd.  There is a project under 

consideration that will require all of us to 

work that day with the kids on that 

community development project. 

 

Kiwanis support of the OASD Global 

Learning and Leadership Program offers 

opportunities for students to learn service 

and leadership.  As plans are developed we 

are asking all Kiwanis members to put the 

date of June 22nd down as a Kiwanis work 

day. We will keep you posted as plans are 

finalized. 

 

JACK GROTHAUS 
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KEY CLUB SERVICE PROJECT 
 

The Key club hand made about  40 

cards and they were delivered to  

Lake Country Health Center  for the 

residents to enjoy on Easter Sunday. 

 

 

 
HIGHWAY CLEANUP  

SATURDAY, APRIL 30
  

WEATHER PERMITTING  

 

We plan to meet at 8:00 AM at the 

Paganica Golf Course. The Key Club 

plans to join us as they did last year. I 

don’t have a list yet for how many. 

Members who have signed up so far 

are Andy Wagner, Jack Grothaus, 

Steve Schmiedlin, Sandy Karkossa, 

Jane  Fredrich  myself.  

 

Thanks, Jerry   

 

DONATIONS 
We donated $300.00 to “SHOES  

THAT FIT”  when they spoke at our 

meeting on March23rd.   

LAST MONTHS  QUIZ 

 

Which of the 50 states is the furthest: 
 
North?   
 
East?    
 
South? 
 
West? 
 
If you go due south from Detroit what is 
the first foreign country you reach? 
 
Where is the northern most Confederate 
Civil War burial ground? 
 

ANSWERS 
 

Hawaii is the farthest south. 
 
Alaska is the farthest north, west and 
east. (The Aleutians are so long that 
they go past Hawaii. Alaska is not only 
are the farthest west but the Aleutians 
ultimately get an east longitude heading 
making them also the most eastern part 
of the United States. 
 
Canada is immediately south of Detroit.  
 
The northern most Confederate 
cemetery is Madison, Wi.  (Camp 
Randall was a prisoner of war camp. 
 

GO BREWERS !! 

 
(Note – this picture is not a comment on 
how they might do in this rebuilding year 
although it could be a rough year) 
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